City of Merced Fire Department

Billy Alcorn, Fire Chiqf

May 27, 2020

Brian Marshall, Fire and Rescue Chief

California Governor’s Office of Emergency Services
3650 Schriever Avenue

Mather, CA 95655

Re: OES Type 6 Engine

Dear Chief Marshall,

The City of Merced Fire Department has great interest in obtaining an OES Type 6 engine from Cal OES.
As the City of Merced continues to grow and annex undeveloped surrounding areas, the fire and access
problem increases for the Merced Fire Department. Obtaining an OES Type 6 engine would increase our

capabilities in responding as part of the master mutual aid system and it will also address a local
challenge in our community.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (209) 388-8541.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerel\;—ﬂ\

Billy Attorn
Fire Chief

99 E. 16th Street, Merced, CA 95340-5020
209.385.6891 voice 209.388.7930 fax www.cityofmerced.org




